[image: image1.jpg]


Amnesty International

Blackheath and Greenwich

Newsletter 

December 2016 

Group meeting 13.12.16
The December meeting traditionally begins with festive snacks and drinks. This year was no exception but we had the added bounty of ‘left-overs’ from the Human Rights Day at Tilly’s including trays of scrumptious biscuits from Brigitte and Elisabeth! 
Simon took the opportunity to propose a toast to the group and added a warm welcome to new member Andrés Crespo and visitor Cecelia Athanassiou from AFRIL.
Campaign reports: Angela gave an update on China including two urgent actions. The first concerns human rights lawyer Jiang Tianyong who disappeared on 21 November 2016 after visiting the wife of a detained human rights lawyer Xie Yang. He has not been since and is thought to be at risk of torture. The second concerns jailed human rights defender Yang Maodong (better known as Guo Feixiong) has been on hunger strike since 9 May and his condition is now a cause for grave concern. Letters will be sent by the group concerning these cases. 
Resolution for AIUK AGM.  In September 2015, Kinnari Bhatt spoke to our group about plight of the Chagossian people who were removed from the Chagos islands, a British administered territory in the Indian Ocean, so that the US could establish a military base (Diego Garcia) in the islands. Kinnari has subsequently drafted a possible resolution for our group to present at the AIUK AGM in April 2017. The resolution calls for AIUK to campaign for the indigenous Chagossian peoples’ right to return to the islands from which they were forcibly evicted by the British government and for their human rights. 
David WW had circulated the proposal before our December meeting so that after a relatively short discussion and some minor edits we were able to decide to take on the resolution subject only to AIUK confirming that by doing so we are not asking AIUK to violate a possible home politics line. We need to submit the resolution by the 8 January so there is considerable urgency to this.
Feed back from the November Book Sale  An occasion for a group congratulatory back slap! Many records were broken, total raised was £4,790.33, nearly £2000 more than November 2015; campaign team Angela, Brigitte and Nimi enabled the public to sign198 actions; the church was ready by the Wednesday evening and at the end of the sale, it was cleared by 5.00pm! A great turn out and efficient collection of remaining books by Happy Fish and AIUK helped to make all this possible. An important factor in all this success was the increased and widened public attendance thanks to our media publicity by Simon. Not only did we get an important mention in Time Out but even the Telegraph devoted more space to our book sale than it did to the Winter Wonderland! 

Some thoughts for next year: we should try to ensure that AIUK gets fair access to the remaining books and David is to look into purchase of a 4G booster to make using card payments easier. We should give thought for someone to ‘open’ the June sale. Nazanin Zaghari-Ratcliffe’s sister-in-law, Shoma Banerjee, was an immediate suggestion. 
International Human Rights Day event  Rachel thanked Tilly & Guy for their great generosity in opening their home to the public on International Human Rights Day on Saturday 10 December. The team had baked lots of delicious biscuits and cakes and over a hundred actions were taken. It all felt well organised, lots of fun and a great success!
Among the actions were messages of solidarity for Richard Zaghari-Ratcliffe, Nazinin’s husband. These will be pasted into a book and passed onto him from AIBG by Dee who had the idea after she and Angela visited the the Amnesty International society at Blackheath High School. Angela and Graham followed this up with a visit to the school on the 14 December  and helped out as they conducted a whole school Write for Rights exercise. The enthusiasm of the students was wonderful and showed the value of establishing and maintaining local school links.
Arrangements for Future Meetings. Our own AGM is on the 10 January and Brian and Jane Sullivan have been invited to attend the first part of the meeting to discuss the July Charity Lunch. Members are encouraged to volunteer for all the the posts. 

Simon is in the process of arranging a Refugees Welcome discussion with a local MP for the February meeting,  Courtenay Howe, Guatemala campaign coordinator for the March meeting and Nola Weerwag the Burma campaign coordinator for the April meeting.
Group Winter Social We thanked Shelagh for once again volunteering to host the event and confirmed the date of 14 January that she had suggested. The party will be from 7 pm at 139 Le Park, Blackheath, bring a bottle and/or food. Simon emphasised that all were welcome, especially new members!
AOB There were a number of important items:
Cecelia Athanassiou from AFRIL described that they have just begun to plan a discussion event which will have a panel made up from representatives from local interested groups Women for Refugees, Lewisham Refugee and Migrant Network, Citizen UK (Lewisham Branch and possibly AIBG. The likely date will around 24 June 2017. This is for our information at this time.
Simon drew attention to an invitation from Amnesty UK LGBTI  to join them on Sunday from 3-6 at the Royal Star at 220 City Road EC1V 2PN to socialise, meet our committee and Write for Rights to show solidarity with LGBTI Asylum Seekers in the UK. 

Rachel strongly recommended a visit to the ‘I Welcome’ exhibition on the Southbank central between Gabriel’s Wharf and the National Theatre, but you will have to be quick because it closes on the 18 December.
Lastly we continued to munch and write cards!
	
	                   EVENTS 2017

	Tuesday 10 January
	Group AGM  in St Margarets Crypt

	Saturday 14 January
	Winter Celebration at Shelagh’s from 7pm, 139 Le Park, Blackheath, bring a bottle and/or food

	Tuesday 24 January
	Letter Writing, Greenwich Tavern, SE10

	Tuesday 14 February
	Group monthly meeting in St Margarets Crypt

	Tuesday 28 February
	Letter Writing, Greenwich Tavern, SE10

	8 & 9 April
	East Midlands Conference Centre, Nottingham.

	
	


Group Meetings: Second Tuesday every month (apart from June) at 7.30pm in the crypt of St. Margaret’s Church, Lee Terrace, SE13 5DL

Letter writing evenings:  Fourth Tuesday every month (apart from December) 
Book Sale: A Saturday mid-to-late June; a Saturday after Remembrance Sunday in November; both at Church of the Ascension (COA), Dartmouth Row, SE10 8BF

Human Rights Action Centre (HRAC): 17–25 New Inn Yard, London EC2A 3EA; for any official events please register via the website at www.amnesty.org.uk or tel: 020 7033 1675
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